

S-101PT Letter 02/2025

22<sup>nd</sup> May 2025

### **S-101 Project Team Update**

Dear S-101 Project Team Members,

I hope that you are all well and I would like to briefly update on progress at the 17<sup>th</sup> meeting of the Hydrographic Services and Standards Committee (HSSC) before providing a number of broader information updates for PT members;

HSSC17 noted progress and approved the workplan of the S-101 PT; our recommendations regarding DQWG review of Feature Catalogues and trials for the Update Information meta feature etc were also supported.\*

\*This reflects the draft HSSC actions.

#### **1. Test Dataset Sub-Group Progress**

I am pleased to report that good progress has been achieved on the migration of S-101 Test Datasets to edition 2.0.0. Work has been completed to convert and review the cells which can be accessed here.

[S-101-Test-Datasets/S-101 Test DataSets/cells at main · iho-ohi/S-101-Test-Datasets](#)

Further work will continue to address known issues and package these cells in a signed S-100 exchange set.

#### **2. DCEG Github Items**

A DCEG Sub-Group remote meeting will take place on 28 May. All PT members are strongly encouraged to review open issues in the Documentation and FC GitHub and provide comments as applicable. Also, if you have identified any items please do raise an issue in the relevant GitHub repository. Please do review the Change Log on the [S-101PT Basic Documents page](#) before doing so in order to identify any existing issues or change proposals.

[S-101-Documentation-and-FC Issues](#)

S-101PT members that are implementing S-101 or are producing S-101 datasets are also encouraged to report any finding or comment on existing issues regarding S-101 validation checks in the S-101 Validation repository.

<https://github.com/iho-ohi/S-101-Validation/issues>

### **3. S-101PT16 Meeting**

The 16<sup>th</sup> meeting of the S-101PT will take place from 01-05 September in conjunction with the ENCWG10 meeting. A logistics document has now been posted in the [IHO Portal](#). S-101PT members are strongly encouraged to consider items for inclusion on this agenda, especially any issues identified from the production and testing of S-101 datasets. An outline agenda is provided at Annex A of this document to support planning.

PT members are requested to;

- Register for the S-101PT16 meeting through the [IHO PORTAL](#)
- Review and provide updates as required noting the [S-101PT Cumulative Actions List](#).
- Submit any proposals for agenda items, papers and presentations to [jeff.wootton@iho.int](mailto:jeff.wootton@iho.int) at your earliest convenience.

Yours sincerely,

A handwritten signature in black ink, appearing to read 'Tom Richardson', is centered on the page.

Tom Richardson  
(IHO – S-101PT Chair)

## **Annex A – S-101PT 16 Meeting Outline Agenda**

### **Day 1 3<sup>rd</sup> September 2025 1400-1700 UTC+9**

Administrative Items and Items from Previous Meetings

Reports from other Project Teams and Working Groups

### **Day 2 4<sup>th</sup> September 2025 0900-1700 UTC+9**

Sub-Group Updates

*Lunch*

S-101 Proposals

### **Day 3 5<sup>th</sup> September 2025 0900-1300 UTC+9**

Testbed Updates

Future Workplan

Future Meetings

Any other business

*Close*

*Local Tour Planned*